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Terms and conditions of 2011-
2016 contract remain in effect 

NALC and the U.S. Postal Service remain at the bargaining table, continuing productive discussions on the terms 
of a new collective-bargaining agreement.

“We are committed to remaining at the table as long as we have a realistic chance to reach a deal that is good 
enough to send to our active members for ratification,” NALC President Fredric Rolando said.

As bargaining continues during this extended period of negotiations, the terms and conditions of the 2011-
2016 contract remain in effect. Any change in the status of contract negotiations will be posted at nalc.org and sent 
through the NALC Member App for smartphones via push notification.

NALC Health Benefit Plan: Best fit 
for letter carriers and their families

It just keeps getting better by pushing the envelope.
That’s how the NALC Health Benefit Plan works to keep letter carriers 

and their families healthy—each year, the Plan seeks to make changes 
that keep up with the latest medical advances and keep your costs low.

The Plan has been pushing the envelope since it was created, by let-
ter carriers, for letter carriers, in 1950. 

Since then, the Plan has never stopped providing the high level 
of service you expect from a plan that works not for a profit, but for its 
members. The Health Plan’s director, Brian Hellman, is a member of 
New York City Branch 36 and has been a letter carrier since 1982, and he 
assures that the Health Benefit Plan keeps your health at the top of its 
list of priorities.

Open Season for choosing a health plan through the Federal 
Employee Health Benefits (FEHB) Program is Nov. 14 through Dec. 12. 
Whether you are starting your career, have a few years of carrying the 
mail under your belt, or have retired, please take a few minutes to look 
at the special NALC Health Benefit Plan insert in the November issue of 
The Postal Record.

“Our health care plan never stops looking for better ways to provide 
the best care at a great price,” NALC President Fredric Rolando said. 
“Medicine is advancing and so are we.”

High Option Plan
The Plan offers a comprehensive High Option health benefit package, a fee-for-service plan with a preferred pro-

vider (PPO) network that offers generous benefits with low out-of-pocket costs. In partnership with Cigna, the Plan 
is able to offer access to nearly 2.5 million doctors and specialists and thousands of medical facilities. Chances are 
your doctor already is part of the network, but to make sure, call the Plan at 877-220-NALC (6252).

The High Option Plan pays for a wide variety of preventive care treatments and tests for adults and children at 
100 percent when you use a PPO provider. You pay only a $20 co-payment for each primary care or specialist office 
visit when the services are rendered by a PPO provider. The calendar-year deductible for the High Option Plan is 
$300 per person and $600 per family.

Prescription medication is also covered under the High Option Plan at reasonable rates. For generics bought 
from a network retail pharmacy, you pay just 20 percent of the cost; when ordering by mail, you pay $8 for up to a 
60-day supply or between $5 and $12 for a 90-day supply. You pay just 30 percent for formulary brand drugs at a 
retail network pharmacy, $43 for up to a 60-day supply by mail and $65 for up to a 90-day supply by mail. Non-for-
mulary and specialty drugs have different rates; see the Plan brochure for more information.

If Medicare is your primary payor, the High Option Plan also offers great benefits. Signing up for the NALC Health 
Benefit Plan in addition to your Medicare Parts A and B coverage is a good way to assure that you won’t be surprised by 
unexpected costs. The Plan pays for most out-of-pocket medical costs that Medicare doesn’t—deductibles, co-payments 
and co-insurance charges—for doctor visits, procedures and hospitalization. It also gives Medicare recipients access to 
lower out-of-pocket costs for prescription drugs.

With the Health Benefit Plan, you also get access to a wealth of programs to help you maintain or improve your 
health outside the doctor’s office. They include the Health Assessment, an online tool that analyzes your health-related 
responses and gives you a personalized plan to achieve your specific health goals; the Quit for Life smoking cessation 
program; the Weight Talk weight-loss coaching program; Your Health First disease management program, with personal-
ized medical care programs for people with chronic illnesses; and the Healthy Rewards discount program for savings of 
up to 60 percent on vision and hearing care, fitness clubs and other benefits. 

CDHP and Value Option Plan
The Consumer Driven Health Plan (CDHP) and the 

Value Option Plan are alternatives to the High Option 
Plan. Carriers who choose the CDHP or the Value Option 
Plan are provided a personal care account (PCA). A PCA 
allows the member to control medical costs while enjoy-
ing the protection of an affordable health plan that will 
cover major medical costs if they arise. The Health Ben-
efit Plan adds money to each enrollee’s PCA each year to 
pay for medical costs, including medication, and uses 
the same PPO network as the High Option Plan.

For instance, if you go to an in-network doctor who 
charges $50 for the visit, the doctor will submit your 
claim to the Plan and $50 will be deducted from your 
PCA. You pay nothing. If there is money left over in a PCA 
at the end of the year, it is carried over to the next year (subject to certain limitations).

On the other hand, if you use all of the funds in a PCA, further medical expenses are covered just as they are 
under a traditional insurance plan, including a deductible that you pay out of your pocket. The maximum annual 
amount you pay out of pocket (when you use in-network providers), including deductibles, co-payments, etc., is 
$6,600 for Self Only enrollment and $13,200 for Self and Family. Some costs are excluded from these limits.

The annual amount added to a CDHP PCA is $1,200 for Self Only enrollment or $2,400 for Self Plus One or Self and Fam-
ily enrollment. For the Value Option, the PCA amount is $100 for Self Only and $200 for Self Plus One or Self and Family. 

Both the CDHP and the Value Option Plan include a wide range of benefits, including 100 percent coverage of 
preventive care when rendered by a PPO provider. They also use the same PPO network—Cigna HealthCare’s Cigna 
Open Access Plus PPO—as the High Option Plan, and both provide access to in-network pharmacies through the 
prescription benefit manager CVS/caremark.

These great benefits come at reasonable rates. In 2017, the active letter carrier’s share of the High Option pre-
mium will be $65.09 biweekly for Self Only, $149.76 for Self Plus One and $139.35 biweekly for Self and Family. For 
retired carriers, the rates are $167.70 per month for Self Only, $381.74 for Self Plus One and $363.76 per month for 
Self and Family. Different rates and benefits apply to the Value Option Plan and CDHP and to other types of employ-
ees; see the Plan’s official brochure for details.

Compare plans
Comparing the Plan’s benefits to other plans is simple. Just go to opm.gov/healthcare-insurance/healthcare/

plan-information.
Active letter carriers have four ways to enroll in the NALC Health Benefit Plan during Open Season:

•	liteblue.usps.gov. You must have your employee ID number (it’s the eight-digit number printed on your earnings 
statement just above the words “employee ID”). You will also need your USPS PIN (it’s the same one you use to 
access PostalEASE).

•	The Blue Page (Intranet) at work.
•	Employee Self-Service Kiosks located at some USPS facilities.
•	PostalEASE by telephone. Call 877-4PS-EASE (877-477-3273) and enter Option 1.
•	Annuitants and retirees can enroll by calling Employee Express at 800-332-9798, by going to OPM’s Open Season 

website at retireefehb.opm.gov if you are a retiree, or by submitting a Standard 2809 to your retirement office.
If you submit your change by mail, the address is: OPM, Open Season Processing Center, P.O. Box 5000, Law-

rence, KS 66046-0500.
The information in this article is just a summary of some of the features of the NALC Health Benefit Plan. Detailed 

information on the NALC Health Benefit Plan can be found in the official 2017 brochure (RI 71-009) at nalchbp.org. All 
benefits are subject to the definitions, limitations and exclusions set forth in the official brochure.

“This Open Season is your chance to check out the many benefits of the NALC Health Benefit Plan,” President 
Rolando said. “I think you’ll agree that it’s the best plan for you and your family.” 

Before making a final decision, please read the Plan’s Official 
Brochure (RI 71-009). All benefits are subject to the definitions, 
limitations, and exclusions set forth in the Official Brochure.

Enroll during Open Season:

Nov. 14 to Dec. 12
See this month’s 

POSTAL RECORD for details

1-888-636-NALC (6252)

We protect 
the health of over

250,000 folks
year in, year out.

25th anniversary: Saturday, May 13

Early Food Drive registration underway
Early registration for the 2017 Letter Carriers’ “Stamp 

Out Hunger®” Food Drive has begun for branch presidents 
who can access the registration form posted to the Mem-
bers Only portal at nalc.org.

The 25th annual food drive will be held on its tradi-
tional second Saturday in May—Saturday, May 13, 2017.

Those who register now will secure their orders for 
Food Drive-reminder postcards. 

If you haven’t yet created your Members Only portal 
account, go to nalc.org and click on the box in the upper 
right-hand corner of the screen labeled “Members Only,” 
then enter the simple information required to create your 
account access. 

If you have any trouble creating your account, 
contact the NALC Membership Department at 202-
662-2836.

Once you’re in the portal, select the “Branch Presi-
dents” button and then select the “2017 Letter Carrier 
Food Drive” button.

Complete all of the information fields, including how 
many residential deliveries are in your branch’s delivery 
area. 

Note that this becomes your order for postcards.) 
Also, be sure to confirm whether you have a sponsor for bags and, if so, identify the sponsor(s).
When you are finished, select “Complete registration.” 
You must complete all fields for your registration to be confirmed. You will receive a confirmation notifi-

cation once you are confirmed.

Two 2017 Branch Officers 
Training sessions set

Two sessions of NALC’s Branch Officers Training have been scheduled for 2017.
Branch Officers Training sessions consist of three and a half days of educational seminars tailored to assist 

branch presidents, vice presidents, treasurers, recording secretaries, financial secretaries and trustees in the perfor-
mance of their duties.

The training covers the basics for financial officers: taxes; accounting systems and maintenance of proper 
controls; reporting to the Department of Labor; fiduciary duties under the Landrum-Griffin Act; bonding of branch 
officers and IRS reporting requirements.

Additional training topics include the NALC Constitution and branch bylaws; branch operations and identifying 
branch policies; running a branch meeting; maintaining accurate and complete meeting minutes; member notifica-
tion requirements; record keeping; branch elections and branch dues and how to read a dues roster.

A complete overview of what the training includes is included in Secretary-Treasurer Nicole Rhine’s November 
Postal Record article.

One session of Branch Officers Training will take place Jan. 10-13 in Phoenix. The registration deadline for the 
January training is Dec. 2. Room rate (single/double) is $179 plus tax.

The other session will take place March 6-9 in St. Louis. Registration deadline for the March training is Jan. 30. 
Room rate (single/double) is $119 plus tax.

Use the registration form below to register. Note: Please do not make airline reservations until you receive an 
acceptance letter.

Branch Officers Training
registration form

Please register me for one of the following NALC Branch Officers Training seminars:

¨ Jan. 10-13, 2017, in Phoenix, AZ
Registration deadline is Dec. 2. Room rate [single/double] is $179 plus tax.*

¨ March 6-9, 2017, in St. Louis, MO
Registration deadline is Jan. 30. Room rate [single/double] is $119 plus tax.*

¨ If your chosen seminar is already full, check here if you’d like to be registered for the other one.

PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY

Name __________________________________________________________________________________

Branch or state position __________________________________________________________________

Branch # __________ Branch city ________________________________________ State _____________

Home address: __________________________________________________________________________

City ______________________________________________________ State ______ ZIP ______________

Phone number (required) _________________________________________________________________

Send to:
Secretary-Treasurer Nicole Rhine
National Association of Letter Carriers
100 Indiana Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20001-2144
FAX: 202-737-1540

* Please do not make airline reservations until you receive an acceptance letter.

(one registrant per form, please)

Got the app?
Download the NALC Member 
App to get the latest union 
news, customized notifica-
tions, a rotational calendar, 
plus a whole lot more— 
right on your iPhone or  
Android smartphone.
Learn more at nalc.org/app.


